
NATIOI4AL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BOARD 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20191 

M r .  David D. Thomaf 
Acting Administrator 
Federal Aviation Administration 
Department of Transportati,on 
Washington, D. C. $0590 

Dear M r .  Thomas: 

The Boa,rd has recei.ved a report  of frequent ins.l;ances of radio 
interference on the  prima.ry control frequency of t h e  Wiley Post Airport 
Control Tover, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. 

I 
The interference has been ident i f ied  as music transmitted on a 

strong s igna l  from an unidentified commercial FM radio s ta t ion.  The 
interference i s  of such volume t h a t  p i lo t s  fi.nd it necessary t o  tu rn  
t h e i r  radio control  volume down. In  so doing, these p i l o t s  a re  then 
unable t o  h a r  the tower's transmissions. In  the case where the p i l o t  
does not adjust  h i s  volume control, the  tower transmissions a re  garbled 
or  a r e  unintell igi .ble because of high volume interference.  

Although the  radio interference problem has been reported by NTSB 
personnel t o  the  FAA, it i s  our understanding t h a t  the interference 
s t i l l  continues. 

I 
The inadequate communications between the  tower operator and p i l o t  

i n  the t r a f f i c  represents, i n  our judgment, a potent ia l  midair co l l i s ion  
s i tua t ion .  Therefore, t h e  Board recommends i n  the i n t e r e s t  of safety 
t h a t  FAA, with FCC personnel if necessary, determine t h e  cause of the 
radio interference at  the Wiley Post Airport and t h a t  the FAA and/or 
t h e  FCC take the necessary corrective action. 
described here may also e x i s t  elsevhere and you may want t o  keep it 
i n  mind i n  your review of t h i s  matter. 

O f  course, t h e  s i tua t ion  

O u r  Bureau of Aviation Safety staff i s  avai lable  t o  provjde you 
with any fur ther  information or assistance as desired. 

Sincerely yours, 


